
         CNOG Meeting 
          May 14, 2024 

Deb Batey offered a prayer to open the meeting. 

Dawn reported that we had a major issue with the Heather Tiny 
House when the RV Assoc was still here.  The problem was with 
the meter controlling the electricity.  That led to a problem with 
the Mini Split. That is going to be fixed with all costs covered 
under warranty with the new unit.  She also stated that we need 
to do something for the house which is sinking and unlevel. 
Robert stated we need to jack it up to level it.  Deb asked Dawn to 
find someone to fix this. 

Dawn stated that she and Doug had worked on the Massey Ferguson 
tractor in the shed at the Retreat House, got it started but it 
wouldn’t stay running.  A guy working with Bob Smith had a big 
truck who pulled it out.  He thinks he knows a guy who would want 
to buy it, but we know no details.  She told about the tractor that 
we got from the Historic Sites that needs over $2,000 to get it 
running.  The tractor is back after no repairs, and is going to sale. 

The golf cart had come back from being repaired still having 
problems.  It was taken back to the shop, looked over and found to 
have a bad coil.  The coil was replaced, the golf cart picked up and 
returned to the grounds after a $300 repair.  We had a ATV that 
needed repair, Randy Reaves offered to buy it for $100 to see if he 
could get it running.   

Ivory House mini split is dead and needs to be replaced. The 
estimate shows $3,831 something- no vote needed to replace it, it’s 
under equipment replacement.  Doug asked about all of the used 
mini-splits in the shed, Dawn reported that they are going to the 
recycling center due to the fact they are not usable. 

Dawn stated that we need to put something to keep the weeds down 
under the playground area.  Keeping weeds under control there is 
a must.  different ideas was discussed, Dawn said she would look 
into green ground cover to put under there. 

Dawn said that we need to put something around the entrance to 
Ourth Hall to keep it from being muddy. Lynn suggested that we 
put gravel down for now to get us a base before we put down 
concrete.  Brad said he had someone to contact for an estimate. 



Evelyn said it would be a good idea to put the gravel down to get 
us through until we can get concrete done.  

Dawn presented a list of things that the RVA had accomplished 
when they were here this spring: 

Lodge deck was replaced. 
Caretaker’s house deck, back deck, and ramp to the office were    
   painted. 
Electricity panels at tent sites were fixed 
New lights put in the lodge lower level restrooms 
Removed old power panels from around caretaker’s house 
New lights in the hallway in the basement of the lodge 
Ladies made new curtains for all rooms in the lodge 
Sink in the nurse’s room did not have hot running water, and now   
  does 
Ladies sorted and organized storage room in the basement in lodge 
Ladies painted inside of some cabins.   
Old metal bunkbeds got taken out of all cabins, new beds put into     
   cabin 17.  These were the beds that came from the Historic Sites    
   and are nice beds with good mattresses, creating the need for   
   being cautious who uses them. 
Placed motion detector lights in the RV area shower houses 
Put a new door on the office in the lodge 
New outlets in the sanctuary in the lodge 
Organized the closet that holds cleaning supplies off of dining  
    hall 

Deb thanked Brad, Julie, Carolyn, and Joe for fixing evening meals 
for the group while they were here.   

Robert reported that he had done more checking on the income 
description for the campgrounds that clears up the question for 
the World Church concerns. All of the information he has found 
leads him to believe that we should go ahead with the solar 
project.  Deb brought up the question that if there will be a 
possibility of the campgrounds being sold in the future, why 
should we push to do solar installation at this time.  Robert 
responded that there is always the need to push forward  even 
when there is an uncertainty of future events.  He reported that 
he had the assurance from the electrical company that any 
systems in place by Dec. 31 would still be receiving the 1-1 dollar 
payments for solar usage.   



Robert made a motion to re-instate the Solar project.  Doug 
seconded the motion.  Kent asked Robert if he could check on the 
money that we received from the power company to see how that 
money would come back to us, and if it would be taxed.   Rebates 
received would be taxable income, however churches and non 
profit organizations are not part of that.  Evelyn asked if we have 
all of what it will cost us to do this project.  Brad reported what 
we have on hand at this moment. That does not include what we 
have in the money market account or the income this season.   

Evelyn made a motion to table the motion until we have answers to 
the questions that are still in place to move forward.  Lynn 
seconded the motion to table.  Vote taken, passed.  Next meeting set 
for Sunday, May 19 at 5 pm. 

Dawn made a motion to adjourn, Doug seconded.  Vote taken, 
passed.  Meeting adjourned. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Dawn Durgin 


